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Investigation of the Pan American World Airways, lnc., Boeing 
707 accident at Boston, Massachusetts, on November 3, 1973, has 
disclosed some findings about which the National Transportation 
Safety Board is concerned. 

Our review of the involved cargo compartment ventilation 
system leads u s  to believe that sections 25.855(e)(2) and 
25.857(e)(3) and (4) of the Federal Aviation Regulations (FAR), 
regarding cargo and baggage compartments, are not complied with 
in the present Boeing 707 configurations. 

Two Boeing 707's involved in accidents this year had smoke o r  fire 
in the cabin area. On each flight the crewmember in the left seat 
opened the cockpit side window for visibility and ventilation. In 
each case the smolce from the cabin area was dram forward into the 
cockpit and out through the window, 

According to FAR 25.857, a class "E" cargo compartment must have a 
"means to exclude hazardous quantities of smolce, flames, or noxious 
gases from the flight compartment." 
this aircraft by the manufacturer provides no means to contain smoke 
or fumes that emanate from the cabin o r  cargo area, nor to prevent 
smoke or fumes from entering the cockpit through the lower electronic 
compartment. Therefore, the installation of the smolce chute and the 
open grill access to the lower electronics compartment in the cockpit 
floor does not appear to comply with the intent of FAR 25,857, 

The Boeing Company has issued Service Bulletin 2695 for 707 aircraft, 
on January 8, 1968, which permits installation of a smoke chute i n  
the passenger-cargo configuration similar to that used in the all- 
cargo configuration. The cargo compartment iin the passenger-cargo 

The smoke chute installed in 
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